
Compliance Officer:  

-Kelly Lichter  

After long discussions with both MCA legal counsels, it has been determined that there are 

serious “red flags” with the way Mr. Moore has been operating. The advice of MCA’s counsel is 

for Mr. Moore to be terminated. Board President Lichter recommends to the board of 

directors, based on that legal advice, that Mr. Moore be terminated, effective immediately. 

-Laura Mlinarich 

I would like to say that I was disturbed and appalled at some of the actions that have been 

taken by Mr. Moore, and I just don’t think we can afford to have a Compliance Officer do things 

that undermine the school. I think that many things he has done have not been in the best 

interest of the school to say the least, and especially since you [Mrs. Lichter] have spoken with 

our legal counsel and gotten that recommendation, I agree with the decision.  


